

Yorktown Town Hall 363 Underhill Avenue, P.O. Box 703 Yorktown Heights, NY 10598

(914) 962-5722 www.yorktownny.org

Mark Zuckerberg CEO of Facebook 1 Hacker Way Melno, CA 94025

Dear Mr. Zuckerberg,

It has been brought to our attention that the Yorktown Police Department's Facebook Page has been inexplicably suspended without notice or explanation.

The Yorktown Police Department has been an accredited police agency by New York State for nearly 30 years. Our police department has a proven track record of strong community policing and relies on your social media platform to inform Yorktown residents of important public safety matters.

The suspension of this account without any notice or explanation has hampered the police department's ability to communicate with our residents and this comes on the heels of a severe storm that left thousands of people without power last night into this morning.

On behalf of our residents we demand the account be restored immediately. Furthermore, it is incumbent on Facebook to explain the actions that were taken against our police agency.

Sincerely,

Matthew J. 8

Yorktown Town Supervisor

Alice Roker

Yorktown Councilmember

Vishnu Patel

Yorktown Councilmember

Thomas P. Piana

Edward Lachterman

Yorktown Councilmember

Yorktown Councilmember